FEBRUARY 19, 2009 PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES

(a)
Public Hearing and Action on Parkwood Street Vacation.  A request to vacate the portion of Parkwood Street (a platted but never constructed street) between Kingwood Street and Valley Drive to include this area with the surrounding parkland of Evergreen Park – Staff Recommendation:   Approval 

Alexis DiLeo explained the proposed street vacation.

Noting no speakers, Mahler declared the public hearing closed.

Moved by Woods, seconded by Borum, that the City of Ann Arbor Planning Commission hereby recommends that the Mayor and City Council approve the Parkwood Street Vacation.
Potts asked what the eyebrow shaped piece across the street from the vacation on Kingwood Street.

DiLeo said the small piece was the official platted park for Evergreens subdivision, platted in 1920s.  She noted east-west portion of Kingwood Street provided access to homes in that area, and would not be vacated.

Potts asked if the park backed up to the freeway.

DiLeo said no.

A vote on the motion showed:



YEAS:
Bona, Borum, Derezinski, Mahler, Potts, Westphal, Woods



NAYS:
None

Motion carried unanimously.

